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1. Summary of actions agreed:

	Mark Jones
	Invite Dr Ponsonby to attend the next Executive meeting on 25 July to discuss the diabetes project.
	13 Jul 07

	Richard Jones
	Circulate details of the prescribing incentive scheme proposed for Hertsmere.
	25 Jul 07

	Mary McMinn
	Set up a programme of practice visits to engage with the GPs regarding action on prescribing and referrals.
	Aug 07

	Mary McMinn
	Initiate discussion with Suzanne Novak regarding a contract for the PARS project.
	20 Jul 07

	Mark Jones
	Remind those practices that have signed the agreement with DacCom but have not applied for funding under the PBC LES of their option to do so.
	13 Jul 07

	Mark Jones
	Advise John Phipps that payments under the PBC LES should be made to practices without delay.
	13 Jul 07

	Mark Jones
	Make recommendations regarding the provision of administrative support to DacCom.
	25 Jul 07


2. Diabetes Lead

Dr Ponsonby has written to Mark and has agreed to be our Diabetes Lead for one year.  She has asked for a meeting to discuss the management of this project.  It would be helpful to involve other clinical leads in this meeting.

We need to clarify what is expected from this project.  We believe the goal is to specify a community-based service, serving all diabetics, with as much as possible of the service provided outside the acute unit.  For instance, the prescription of Insulin could be initiated in the community.  We understand the PCT would like to see a single model of provision (including especially consistency in patient education) to be delivered across Herts, although there could be local differences in delivery. It may be more appropriate for our first focus to be West Herts.  It will be critical to work closely with the consultants, in our case with Colin Johnston.

Meena attended the West Herts diabetic meeting last week.  There is a lot of material available regarding patient education and the education of carers.

Historically, the diabetic service has been integrated between Hemel Hempstead and St Albans, rather than within the ‘strategic alliance’ of Hemel Hempstead and Watford.  There may be issues regarding the compatibility systems, structures or data between existing services provided in West Herts.  We believe we have good data in our locality. Nevertheless, we can expect the localities to be quite ‘territorial’ and it will be difficult to extend any one service across Herts, or even West Herts.

Currently, there is a diabetic nurse specialist who visits practices in East Herts.  Her principle role is in patient education.  We have had a similar arrangement in West Herts, but funding for this was withdrawn some time ago.  Currently, our nurse specialists work exclusively in the hospital.  Moving some of this resource into the community would be a critical part of a shift from secondary to primary care.

We also need to identify the existing budgets from which we would fund a redesigned service.  It may be difficult to disaggregate the existing budgets appropriately.  Where we wish to move part of a budget from secondary primary care, it is in the Hospital Trust’s interests to allocate the minimum amount to the activity that is being moved.  There may also be issues with the contracts of consultants who would be involved in delivery of the service.

We agreed Mark should invite Dr Ponsonby to attend the next Executive meeting on 25 July.  Dr Ponsonby will need some management support, and we should consider this when we meet.

3. Priority actions for prescribing

Richard Gallow has defined prescribing priorities and discussed a handout at the meeting.  Briefly, priorities are:

· Prescribing to be managed within budget 

· Achieve the current EoE and PCT prescribing targets 

· Set up some appropriate locally owned initiatives
Richard is sure that meaningful savings are possible.  In fact, there are 2 practices where medicines management action could eliminate the overspend for the entire locality.  Savings achieved in this way have less impact on the quality of patient care than almost any other initiative.

We note a prescribing incentive scheme has been proposed in Hertsmere.  Richard Jones will provide details.  Incentives are likely to be very effective if we could devise a suitable scheme.  To avoid a double payment, funding delivered through an incentive scheme would have to be an alternative to practices taking savings made through PBC.

It is now appropriate to set up a programme of practice visits.  Two members of the Executive will visit each practice (treating all equitably) to engage with the GPs regarding action on prescribing and referrals.  Mary will set up a programme of visits to take place in September / October.  We will find out when practices prefer the visit to take place, and assign Executive members on the basis of their availability at the time, ensuring a fair distribution across the group.  Further discussion will be needed to define a consistent structure for the visits.

Drug switches require good communication with patients.  Letters are sent out routinely, but these need to be drafted carefully to avoid unnecessary extra consultations.  It might be helpful to involve the patient groups at this stage, to provide reassurance regarding the motivation for change.  It is frustrating to make changes that are reversed after a few months.  On the other hand, it is difficult to predict future prices and we have to be pragmatic.  Reductions in marginally necessary prescribing, such as for wound management and feeding, might be a less labour intensive way to achieve savings.

Richard will initiate a discussion of locally owned projects at the next prescribing leads meeting.

4. Priority actions for referral management

The Governance Subcommittee has approved the PARS project.  Mary has defined priority actions including:

a) Finalise the contract with the PCT 

b) Organise payments 

c) Complete office purchase [in progress], move, installation 

d) Recruit and train staff 

e) Maintain present NHSnet integrity 

f) Visit practices to view their scanning systems, get patient downloads and instruct them in the processes needed 

g) Computer house to install the already prepared clinician codes, HRGs, prices, etc and shadow PCT contracts 

Achieving a contract with the PCT is critical.  Mary and Gerry have already summarised the points to be addressed.  We should open discussions with Suzanne as soon as possible.

PARS will be a flagship project for DacCom.  It is a significant spend and we must ensure it delivers savings.  Practices’ commitment and engagement will be critical, and this should be addressed as a key item in the proposed practice visits (see above).  

5. Community nursing

This is a difficult project.  Whereas we might see the priority as District Nursing, Community Nursing covers a wide range of disciplines.  We have to decide what we want to commission.  We are very keen to have practice-based services.  But this is a classic matrix management problem.  Somehow, the chosen structure has to address the strong case for a practice based service (including relationships with the practice nursing team), but ensure the individual services have sufficient critical mass and provide for the professional needs of each nursing team.  We might aspire to employ groups such as the District Nurses directly, but we have to consider whether practices could discharge the responsibilities associated with direct management of these groups (such as the child protection issues associated with the Health Visitors).

The Provider Services organisation is already setting out its position. There are many issues currently (including under-resourcing) and Provider Services feels vulnerable to the emergence of an alternative provider.  However, the information provided to date is not adequate for us to commission the services.  Recruitment is underway but is progressing slowly.

We will seek input from the practices at a Locality Meeting in the near future.

6. Payment of the PBC LES

17 practices have signed the agreement with DacCom.  Of these, only 14 have applied for funding under the PBC LES.  Mark will remind the remaining practices of their option to do so.

Suzanne has told us that John Phipps requires authorisation from the PBC Lead to release the funding.  Mark will advise that this should be done without delay.  We confidently expect the practices to support our initiatives (such as the practice visits).  A failure to do so could affect the practice’s eligibility for funding next year.

7. Administrative support for DacCom:

Mark is finding it difficult to reconcile the workload required by PBC with other commitments.  The visible work of meetings, reports, etc is manageable.  But there is also a very high volume of enquiries and general communication.  We should consider the option to contract some administrative support, which we could afford within our level 3 budget.  This resource could be purchased from a practice, which would avoid incurring the administrative burden associated with a direct employee.  A capable person would be needed to act as PA to the Executive.  This might require 10 –15 hours per week, possibly more.  Mark will consider this proposal and make recommendations at a future meeting.

8. Acute Services Review:

Richard Walker will be making a brief presentation for DacCom at the review meeting on 12 July.  This should specify the needs we have for services on the Hemel Hospital site (a clone of the Herts & Essex Hospital would be ideal) and summarise our plans for urgent care and referral management.

9. Next meeting:

Wednesday 25 July 2007

From 1pm to 2.15pm at Fernville Surgery 
(lunch from 12.30pm)
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